

State of New Mexico

Michelle Lujan Grisham Governor

February 3, 2020

HOUSE EXECUTIVE MESSAGE NO. 62

The Honorable Brian Egolf, Jr., Speaker of the House and Members of the House of Representatives State Capitol Building Santa Fe, NM 87501

Dear Speaker Egolf and Members of the House:

Pursuant to Article IV, Section 5(B)(2) of the New Mexico Constitution, I am authorizing for your consideration during the Fifty-Fourth Legislature, Second Session, submission of House Bill 242, which appropriates \$200,000 to the Department of Cultural Affairs in fiscal years 2020 and 2021 for the 15th Anniversary New Mexico Jazz Festival. Funds will be used for cultural events, including free concerts, youth workshops, and educational activities. The funding will also allow the Jazz Festival to visit venues across New Mexico and throughout the year and thereby enhance its statewide presence and impact.

Respectfully yours,

Michelle Lujan Grisham

Governor

RECEIVED FROM THE OFFICE OF THE GOVERNOR:

Chief Clerk of the House